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To Whom it May Concern, 

COMMISSION 
STEVEN P. MACH, CHAIRMAN 

NELDA L. BLAIR 
STEVE H. STODGHILL 
DALE WAINWRIGHT 

As a result of Governor Greg Abbott's proclamation declaring a state of disaster for all counties in 

Texas due to COVID-19, and in cooperation with state and local governments to reduce the 

community spread of COVID-19 all Driver License Offices are closed 

In accordance with section 418.016 of the Texas Government Code, the Office of the Governor 

approved the Department's request to suspend provisions of the Texas Transportation Code to the 

extent necessary to delay the expiration date of Driver Licenses (DL), Commercial Driver Licenses 

(COL), Personal Identification Cards (ID), and Election Certificates (EiC). 

If a customer's Texas DL, ID, CLP, COL card or EiC expires on or after March 13, 2020, or the 

license expired before March 13, 2020 and they have an extension letter from DPS, they will be 

granted a waiver for the expiration date for 60 days after the Department provides further public 

notice that normal operations have resumed. You can find verification information at Verification of 

Driver License Expiration Extension or https://www.dps.texas.gov/Driverlicense/covid-19.htm. 

Should you have any questions, please do not hesitate to contact Conviction Reporting at (512) 424- · 
2031. 

Regards, 

Manager 
License and Record Service 
Driver License Division 
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